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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

7th December 2018
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Co-operation’.  Well done to the following children:

Reception: Rhys Mason
 Year 1:Harry Forsyth 
Year 2:  Lucy Failes   Year 3: James Hall


Year 4: Louie Huntley and Lewis Marshall   Year 5: Fern Carr   Year 6: Katie Ross
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 4 for best this week!

**Christmas Disco**

Our Governors and PICs will be hosting a fundraising Christmas Disco on Thursday 13th December from 4.15pm – 5.30pm.  This will be a £2 pay at the door event.  Children may bring in a small amount of money for the tuckshop.

Children should arrive at the front entrance and be collected from their usual dismissal point. 
**Christmas Fayre **
What an outstanding Christmas Fayre we had and what a treat to have Santa’s real reindeer back with us!  Thank you for your amazing generosity – we raised just over £1000 which goes straight back in to resources for the children. A list of unclaimed raffle numbers is situated on the main entrance door.
**Christmas Post-box** 

Our Christmas post-box opens on Monday 17th December.  We would be grateful if you could wait until this time to send cards in with your children. 
Keeping safe online at Christmas 

Christmas time and the associated present buying is a golden opportunity not only for legitimate retailers, but the crooks too. And where better than to target online shopping.
Action Fraud and the City of London police have launched a Christmas campaign to reduce the risk of crime online. Here are their top tips to avoid being caught out by the Christmas rush! 

· If something seems too much of a bargain, it’s probably poor quality, fake or doesn’t exist.
· Don’t pay for goods or services by bank transfer unless you know and trust the person. Payments via bank transfer offer you no protection if you become a victim of fraud.
· Make sure you’ve installed the latest software & app updates. Criminals use weaknesses in software to attack your devices and steal information, such as your payment details.
· Use a strong, separate password to protect your email account. Criminals can use your email to access other online accounts, such as those you use for online shopping.
· Don’t click on a link in an unexpected email or text. The volume of online shopping related phishing emails increases during the holiday period. Remember, if a deal seems too good to be true, it probably is.
Sporting Success

We are so proud of our cheer-leading team who wowed the audience at Gatehead Leisure Centre this week – well done to you all!
**Christmas dates – tickets not yet available** 

· Thursday 13th December – Christmas lunch 

· Thursday 13th December – Christmas disco

· 9.30am Tuesday 18th December KS2 Christmas Nativity  /  5pm KS1 Christmas Nativity  

· 9.30am Wednesday 19th December KS1 Christmas Nativity  /  5pm KS2 Christmas Nativity  

· Friday 21st December – Christmas Jumper Day 
**Christmas Parties** Details will follow

Reception Class Monday 17 December @ 1.10pm / Years 1 & 2 Tuesday 18 December @ 1.10pm

Years 3 & 4 Wednesday 19 December @ 1.10pm / Years 5 & 6 Friday 21 December @ 1.10pm
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